View of Nice

General
Assembly

3rd to 10th November 1981
50th session

I




The Meridien Hotel where the Assembly session was held

The “Promenade des Analais”




The Platform at the Opening Ceremony:
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From left to right: Vice-Presidents VAN STRATEN, SIMMONDS and WONE, President BUGARIN, the Secretary General Mr. BOSSARD.
and Messrs. SCHLANITZ and KENDALL, Heads of Divisions at the General Secretariat

Official opening ceremony

The 50th session of the ICPO-
Interpol General Assembly was held
in the Headquarters country, and
Nice was selected as a meeting
place.

The session was held in the
Meridien hotel under the chairman-
ship of the President of Interpol,
Mr. Jolly R. BUGARIN.

The session opened with a speech
from Mr. DALEX, representing the
Préfet of the Alpes Maritimes
Department, who welcomed the
Delegates on behalf of the French
Government and the Mayor of Nice.
He said that it gave him great

pleasure to welcome the Interpol
Delegates to a part of France which
was noted for its pleasant climate,
and the warmth and hospitality of
its people.

Emphasising the importance of
striking a harmonious balance
between freedom and the need to
protect human life, he hoped that
the delegates’ discussions and re-
flections would make it possible to
find solutions to some of the
serious present-days problems of
crime.

Mr. GUYOT, Director of the French
Criminal Investigation Department,

then took the floor on behalf of the
Director General of the French
National Police who had been unable
to attend because of professional
commitments: he expressed the
hope that the 50th General Assembly
session would be successful both
professionally and personally, work
and friendship having always been
combined within Interpol.

Mr. BUGARIN then delivered the
following address.

On behalf of the ICPO-Interpol, |
am pleased to welcome you all in
this scenic French retreat by the
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Mediterranean on the occasion of
our regular annual conference.

We are honoured to have with us
today the officialdom of this city and
the representative of the Director
General of the French Police whose
attendance we deem to be a
manifestation of their support for
this Organization, stemming out of
their belief in international police
co-operation. It was in fact merely
10 miles off along these shores, in
the Principality of Monaco some
67 years ago, that men first met and
gave birth to the idea of creating an
international police body.

Anpropriately, we have met in this
picturesque part of France, as this
year's gathering is marked by the
added significance of Interpol's
golden or 50th General Assembly
session: a milestone in the life-
history of the ICPO.

View of the conference hall
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We feel that today a spirit of
celebration pervadesthe atmosphere
as old friends meet and new
acquaintances are made.

Now once again, law enforcement
world-wide sits down to tackle new
and perennial problems on interna-
tional police co-operation.

We have travelled great distances
to find time to work together in the
pursuit of our common objectives
and avowed mission as law enforce-
ment officers in our respective
countries.

For no longer is a nation an island
by itself.

While modern technology inter-
links the different countries into a
vibrant world community, it is sad
to note that the criminal, as well,

appropriates to his own heinous
advantage that same technology.

The need for Interpol thus be-
comes more urgent.

This can be gleaned from its
membership which has swollen to
130 member countries at the present
count.

We may expect that in time more
will join us, since in this era no
country is so distant as not to be
affected by the happenings in an-
other; and borders have become
frontiers easily crossed by malefac-
tors seeking comparative freedom
and/or greener pastures.

Realising the harm that the
modern criminal constantly poses to
the human race, we are here to
strengthen our stand, revitalise our




ties and sharpen our thrusts, and
attend without fail to the more
pressing needs of Interpol.

It is worthwhile to consider at
this point, that Interpol can only be
as strong as its weakest link, and
that its effectiveness depends much
on the support and co-operation that
the Organization receives from its
member countries the world over.

Among existing international or-
ganisations, Interpol has an excellent
record of mutual assistance and co-
operation to speak of.

But we are not induced to rest by
this happy situation. Our vigilance
is a continuing commitment to
Interpol.

We are mandated by the nature of
our occupation, and the wiliness of
our opponent, to strive to be even
better and more effective each time,

Applications
Jor membership

During the year prior to the 50th
General Assembly session, three
countries — Barbados, Dominica,
and Hungary — had indicated their
desire to join the Organization.

ever seeking to improve the quality
of co-operation among us.

It is in this regard that we have
included among Interpol’'s priority
programme the expansion and mo-
dernisation of the Central Radio
Station, and the use of a mini-
computer at the General Secretariat.

The importance of the time-factor
in our work should be emphasised to
speed up the exchange of informa-
tion.

More often than not, the success-
ful results of our co-operation are
products of the prompt and genuine
attention that we give to requests
received from Headquarters or the
NCBs.

Symposia on various fields of
criminalistics have been going on,
publications are being continued
with widened scopes, and regional

posts have been created — precise-
ly to improve and exchange our co-
ordinated work.

It is hoped that with the favorable
atmosphere prevailing here, we shall
be able to attend to our tasks with
greater enthousiasm and wisdom,
and see at the end of the day’'s work
a fruitful yield of our toils.

Thank you.

At the end his speech Mr.
BUGARIN officially declared the
50th General Assembly session
open.

The Delegation from Barbados
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As their applications were in or-
der, the Assembly proceeded to
vote with the following results:

BARBADOS .. 93 votes in favour
2 votes against
0 abstentions

DOMINICA .. 94 votes in favour
1 vote against
0 abstentions

HUNGARY ... 89 votes in favour
4 votes against
2 abstentions

The three countries concerned
were declared members of the
ICPO-Interpol.

Progress report

® Relations with countries

® Executive Committee
meetings

@ [nternational criminal cases
® Dangerous drugs

® Training courses, symposia
and studies

® [nternational Criminal Police
Review

® External relations

® Working methods
and resources
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Two members of the Hungarian Delegation

The Secretary General read out
the Progress Report giving an ac-
count of the main activities of the
ICPO-Interpol and the General
Secretariat during the period from
November 1980 (49th General
Assembly session — Manila) to
November 1981 (50th General As-
sembly session).

® Relations with countries

The General Assembly's approval
of the applications for membership
from the Republic of Barbados, the
Island of Dominica, and the People's
Republic of Hungary brought the
number of Interpol member coun-
tries up to 133.

Several conferences had been
held during the year including:

— The 8th American Regional
Conference from 16th to 20th
March 1981 in Santiago, Chile;

— The 10th European Regional
Conference from 1st to 3rd
April 1981, at the Organiza-
tion's headquarters in Saint
Cloud, France.

The Secretary General himself or
members of his staff had visited
20 National Central Bureaus in the
course of the year.

® Executive Committee meetings

The Executive Committee had met
at the Organization's headquarters
from 4th to 8th May 1981 and dis-
cussed a large number of subjects
related to the management and
operation of the Organisation, as
well as certain matters of policy.

In view of the importance of cer-
tain questions such as the construc-
tion of a new headquarters building
and the negotiations to conclude a
new Headquarters Agreement, the
Executive Committee had held two
additional meetings, one in Saint
Cloud from 16th to 18th September
and the other in Nice on 2nd Novem-
ber 1981.

® International criminal cases

The report pointed out that the
fight against international crime was
the Organization's raison-d'étre and



the permanent concern of the Na-
tional Central Bureaus and the
General Secretariat.

Following the introduction of a
new Activity Reporting Form, more
NCBs had sent in their statistics
and that had made it possible to gain
a more meaningful picture of inter-
national co-operation between the
National Central Bureaus.

The General Secretariat had dealt
with a larger number of cases than
in the preceeding year. In particular
the number of drug trafficking cases
had increased, and more interna-
tional notices had been published.

Descriptions of 15 criminal modus
operandi had been issued between
1st June 1980 to 1st June 1981.

The General Secretariat interven-
tions in a large number of criminal
cases could be analysed as follows:

— Cases handled: 44,773

— International notices issued
about persons: 712

— International notices issued
about stolen property: 195

— Persons identified by the Gene-
ral Secretariat: 332

— Items of information supplied
to NCBs: 19,767.

A reference document had been
produced for misappropriated ve-
hicles belonging to car rental com-
panies, giving the identities of the
offenders.

Traffic in stolen or misappro-
priated vehicles was in fact a major
problem for many countries. Regis-
tration of secondhand imported
vehicles might make it possible to
detect the illegal origin of such
vehicles. The first meeting of a
Working Party on the exchange of
information concerning the registra-
tion of secondhand imported ve-
hicles had been held at the Secre-

Two members of the Japanese Delegation

tariat and had been attended by
representatives of the police,
vehicle registration, and customs
departments.

The General Secretariat had been
represented at the conference or-
ganised by an association of vehicle
rental companies to study measures
intended to prevent the misap-
propriation of hired vehicles.

A new addendum had been pro-
duced for the Typewriter Identifica-
tion Index, first published several
years ago.

As in previous years, an analysis
of hostage-taking cases reported to
the General Secretariat had been
published and the lists of aircraft
hijackers and criminals engaging in
organised violent crime had been
brought up to date.

The General Secretariat attached
particular importance to the preven-
tion and investigation of white-collar
crimes, and the specialist group
handling that type of case had step-
ped up its activities.

Many other projects had been
completed but would be discussed
under other agenda items.

® Dangerous drugs

The Drugs Sub-Division had dealt
with 28,417 cases between 1st June
1980 and 1st June 1981, a con-
siderable increase over the figure
for the previous year (24,634).

The six European Liaison officers
had carried out forty-eight missions
or visits to National Central Bureaus,
compared with thirty-two during the
previous year.

The Liaison Officer for Latin Ame-
rica had carried out two missions.
The Officer for South-East Asia
(based in Bangkok) had carried out
15 missions in his region between
June 1980 and May 1981. He had
also attended various training
seminars on drug law enforcement.
The Caribbean Liaison Officer
(based in the Netherlands Antilles)
had carried out four missions.

The Drugs Intelligence Bulletin
had been very favourably received
and, following a certain amount of
re-organisation, it was now being
published quarterly while a new
Weekly Intelligence Message had
been introduced to keep NCBs in-
formed of the main drug seizures
and arrests.
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Eighty international notices about
drug traffickers had been published,
14 more than during the previous
year.

The Third Police/Customs Co-
operation Conference for Mediter-
ranean Countries had been held at
the General Secretariat on 27th and
28th June 1980. Attended by 48 par-
ticipants from 18 countries, it was
one example among many of the
close co-operation between Interpol
and the Customs Co-operation
Council.

There had again been close co-
operation with the United Nations.
The ICPO-Interpol General Secreta-
riat had been represented at the
29th session of the Commission on
Narcotic Drugs in Vienna (February
1981) and had also provided spe-
cialist officers to act as instructors
at training courses organised by the
United Nations. A joint training
meeting, attended by participants
from 13 countries and four interna-
tional organisations, had also been
held at the Secretariat. Lastly the
General Secretariat had participated
in the work of the United Nations
Sub-Commission on the Near and
Middle East.

The Annual European Conference
for Heads of National Drugs Ser-
vices was held in Saint Cloud on
30th and 31st March 1981 and had
been attended by 60 participants
from 30 countries and observers
from four international organisa-
tions.

A study on financial operations
and assets linked to various types of
illicit traffic was being prepared.

® Tratining courses, symposia and
studies

Several meetings and symposia
listed in the Programme of Activi-
ties had been held at the Interpol
headquarters.

A training seminar for NCB offi-
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cers had been held in English and
Arabic from 12th to 21st October
1981 at the Organization's Head-
quarters.

Various studies had been con-
ducted and the following reports
had been sent out to the NCBs:

— A report on the police and
private security bodies (Part
1y

— Study of stock exchange con-
trol bodies

— Updating of the brochure on
reference collections

— New (1980) reference collec-
tion brochure

— Inventory of mass spectro-
grams

— Inventory of field diagnostic
kits.

The Delegate from Burundi

Other studies and surveys were
still in progress:

— Report on the police and
private security bodies (Part
1)

— Draft international convention
for the suppression of traffic
in unlawfully obtained goods.

The General Secretariat had con-
tinued to publish circulars designed
to facilitate international co-opera-
tion, including eight circulars on
co-operation in cases of interna-
tional fraud and business crime, one
on the powers of the police in pre-
extradition proceedings, and one
giving the text of a national extradi-
tion law.

The Semi-Annual List of Selected
Articles had been replaced by an
Information Bulletin, of which five
issues had been published. The Bul-
letin, giving bibliographic informa-
tion about available

reference




material (articles, magazines, books,
etc.) was a significant improvement
on the previous List of Articles.

The General Secretariat had been
represented at several international
meetings, and in particular at those
arranged by the Council of Europe.

® International Criminal Police
Review.

Since September 1946, publication
of the International Criminal Police
Review has been one of the General
Secretariat's traditional tasks and
by no means one of the least
onerous as the General Secretariat
itself prepares and publishes the
French and English versions. Further-
more it is planning to restart publica-
tion of the Arabic edition which had
to be discontinued owing to cir-
cumstances beyond the Organiza-
tion's control.

The Spanish police had again
afforded considerable assistance in
publishing the Spanish edition.

In addition to the National Central
Bureaus, it was possible for indivi-
dual police officers and magistrates,
for example, to receive the Review
under certain circumstances. How-
ever, in view of the semi-confidential
nature of the publication, the Gene-
ral Secretariat had been trying to
restrict circulation and impose
more stringent conditions for private
subscriptions.

The General Secretariat would
like to publish more articles on
police working methods, new equip-
ment tested by police departments,
and the adaptation of police tech-
niques to different conditions pre-
vailing in different countries. It
would obviously be valuable for
more countries to report on their
most successful achievements so
that everybody could benefit from
their experiences.

The Delegation from Dominica

Lastly, the General Secretariat
would welcome any observations
and suggestions from readers which
would enable the International
Criminal Police Review to become
a more effective information chan-
nel.

@ External relations

Between 1st June 1980 and 1st
June 1981, the General Secretariat
was visited by 552 people from
35 countries and 11 groups totalling
286 persons from 7 countries, as
well as 66 writers and journalists
from 12 countries.

The Secretary General reported
that Interpol had maintained its
traditional links with the United
Nations, with other inter-govern-
mental organisations (ICAQO, ITU,
Council of Europe, Customs Co-
operation Council, Arab League)
and non-governmental organisations
(IATA, International Association of
Penal Law, International Society of
Criminology, International Society
of Social Defence).

® Working methods and resources

WORKING METHODS

Publication of the Vade Mecum
had continued during the year and
would be pursued during 1982. This
vast compendium of procedures for
international co-operation would un-
doubtedly be extremely useful to
the National Central Bureaus.

The General Secretariat was con-
tinuing its internal review of its own
working methods, and a number of
improvements had already been
made. Work was currently in pro-
gress on another major projt_act
designed to classify and standardise
all the various tasks carried out at
the Secretariat.

PERSONNEL

The General Secretariat now had

police officers from the f0l|ow::ng
a-

countries: Australia, Austria,
nada, Denmark, France, Germany
(Federal Republic), Italy, Japan,

Netherlands, Norway, Spain, Swe-
den, Switzerland, Thailand, Turkey,
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